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Vereinsnachrichten / Club News — April / April 2017
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Dear Members;

On behalf of the Vorstand, I would like to wish you a happy 
and blessed Easter Holiday.
Hopefully you have been able to make it to the Club to 

enjoy some of the many events being held.  A word of Thanks 
to the members and friends who came to donate blood at Club 
in early March, and to Mike and Roswitha Burkert for their 
tireless efforts in organizing the drive.  We have recently 
enjoyed an Austrian Buffet evening, where Chef Ewald 
presented many of his “home-town” specialties.  Many thanks 
for the Scotch tasting that was organized by Alex Nowak, 
and presented by Jim Patterson, both a Club member and 
a professional Whiskey expert.  They are already planning 
another event, to be held outdoors in the Pavilion.  Please keep 
checking the newsletter and web-site for details.  The indoor 
buffet will be the Breakfast Buffet on April 30th.  Please sign up 
early so you don’t miss out on this one!  Our big Spring Clean-
up day is set for April 29th.  With the late winter weather, 
we are getting a late start on getting ready for the spring and 
summer season.  We can really use your help that day, please 
mark it on your calendar and come help out. 

Great news!  After committee efforts and Vorstand 
deliberation, a comprehensive analysis, combined with 
extensive legal guidance and due diligence, a new Deutscher 
Club Bylaws document has been created. The Vorstand 
has approved it and is now subject to the ratification of the 
membership at the June meeting. The updated document 
will replace the current Constitution and By-Laws that were 
amended in 2008 and 2011.

Not less than one week before the May Membership 
meeting, the 2017 Bylaws document will be sent by email to all 

members with email addresses. For those who do not have an 
email address, copies of the 2017 document will be available at 
the Club.  

At the May Membership meeting (May 10th), Bylaws 
Ratification Committee chairman  Dick Wellbrock, and 
committee members Joe Horling, Joan Huber and Al Nemeth 
will announce that at the June meeting (June 14th) the 2017 
Bylaws document will be voted for approval as is.  The 
procedure at the May meeting will be to discuss and answer 
any questions regarding the proposed Bylaws. The proposed 
document represents a significant improvement over the 
current Bylaws, and also satisfies State requirements.

It should be noted that amendments are anticipated 
and the process for doing so is indicated in XVII of the 2017 
document.  Thank you to all who have participated in the 
creation of this 2017 document.  The Vorstand and I ask each 
of the members to vote for the adoption of this document, 
understanding that its creation took much effort, thought, care 
and legal input.  Thank you as always for your support.  

You’ll also notice the change in the newsletter to include 
more German Cultural articles, as well as a “German word or 
phrase of the week”, already on our Face-book page.  Please 
check the inside of the bulletin for the many events and trips 
available to our Club members.  The summer season is 
also coming up, so please sign up early to volunteer at the 
events!  Remember, it’s your Club, so get involved and take 
advantage of it! 

Mit freundlichen Grüssen,
Chris Wagner 
E-mail: president@deutscherclub.us
Cell Phone: 551-427-8117

Vereinsnachrichten /  Club News — Oktober /  October 2016

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Dear Members,
With the summer weather and picnic season fading behind us,
we are celebrating our last two events in the grove, with
Oktoberfest on October 1, and a Members in the Grove evening
on Saturday October 8, 2016.  With the wear and tear of the
season, we will be doing some repairs to the benches and
tables on Saturday October 15th, starting at 8 AM.    We will
also be having the fall clean-up day on Saturday November
5th.  Please join us to help keep the Club in tip top shape.
The Fall Blood Drive will be held at the Club on Saturday,
October 22, 2016, from 8:00 AM – 2:00 PM.   Blood supplies
have been reduced due to the Zika break-out, so it is really
important to the greater community that our drive be a
success.  Please make plans to come and donate a pint (of
blood) that day!  Bring your friends; you don’t need to be a
member to donate.
We have a very exciting Cultural opportunity coming up on
October, 29, 2016, with a history tour of German influence on
the City of Newark.  Please see the inside of the bulletin for
details.  We have a lot of other events coming up at the Club as
well, so I hope you can come and enjoy them with your fellow
members.  Hope to see you at the Club!

Mit freundlichen Grüssen,
Chris Wagner
E-mail: president@deutscherclub.us
Cell Phone: 551-427-8117

Liebe Mitglieder,
Mit dem Vergehen des Sommerwetters und der Picknick-Saison,
feiern wir unsere letzten zwei Veranstaltungen im Hain mit dem
Oktoberfest am 1. Oktober und einem Abend  „Mitglieder im
Hain“ am Samstag, 8. Oktober 2016. Nach dem Abschluss der
Saison werden wir einige Reparaturen an den Bänken und
Tischen am Samstag, 15. Oktober, vornehmen.  Wir fangen um 8
Uhr an. Der Grosse Herbstputz wird am Samstag, 5. November,
abgehalten. Bitte kommen Sie, Ihre Hilfe ist wilkommen.
Der Blutspendetag findet im Club am Samstag, 22. Oktober
2016, von 8.00 bis 14.00 Uhr statt. Blutkonserven wurden
aufgrund der Zika vermindert, so dass ein Erfolg unserer
Aktion für die größere Gemeinschaft wirklich wichtig ist. Bitte
machen Sie Pläne, an diesem Tag ein halbes Mass (Blut) zu
spenden!  Bringen Sie Ihre Freunde, sie müssen kein Mitglied
sein, um Blut zu spenden.
Eine sehr interesante kulturelle Angelegenheit kommt auf uns
zu: Am 29. Oktober 2016 unternehmen wir eine Geschichts-
Tour über den deutschen Einfluss auf die Stadt Newark. Bitte
beachten Sie die Innenseite des Bulletins für weitere
Einzelheiten.  Wir planen auch weitere Veranstaltungen im
Club  und ich hoffe, Sie kommen und genießen diese mit den
anderen Mitgliedern. Wir hoffen, Sie im Club zu sehen!

Mit freundlichen Grüssen,
Chris Wagner
E-mail: president@deutscherclub.us
Cell Phone: 551-427-8117

Deutscher Club of Clark, Inc.

Blood Bank:  Roswitha & Mike Burkert 732-381-1164

787 Featherbed Lane • Clark, New Jersey 07066
Tel: (732) 574-8600 • Fax: (732) 382-4177

E-mail: correspondence@deutscherclub.us • web: deutscherclub.us 
Blood Bank: Roswitha & Mike Burkert (732) 381-1164

IMPORTANT!
Submissions to the newsletter must be received prior to the 15th 

of each month. Later entries cannot be accepted

Party Time!
Have your bridal or baby showers, birthday and anniversary parties, graduations, even weddings at our Club.  

Contact our manager, Ewald, at manager@deutscherclub.us or call the clubhouse at (732) 574-8600

E-mail: correspondence@deutscherclub.us deutscherclub.us CLARK, N.J.

The Deutscher Club provides the following e-mails for your convenience:
f�Messages to President:  

f�Inquiries- Open events/bands/Club events: 

f�Booking parties or meetings:  

f�General Correspondence:  

f�Inquiries- Membership, Dues, etc.:  

f�

fContacting Trustees:
f�Inquiries- Scholarship: 

f�Website Concerns:  
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CLUB HOURS SATURDAY EVENING DRESS CODE
FOR MEMBERS AND GUESTS OF THE MAIN HALL

 

PROGRAMM FÜR APRIL / APRIL PROGRAM 2017

Frühschoppen every Sunday 10:30 AM

GERMAN LESSONS
Every Thursday

At 7:30 PM

SKATABEND
Card Players  

meet every Wednesday  
at 7 PM

Mutti und ich
KINDERSTUNDE

Every Thursday
At 4:00 PM

DEUTSCHER 
STAMMTISCH

Meets every 2nd Friday  
 of the month at 7:30 PM

Vorschau Mai / Preview May 2017
Sat  06  
Sun 07
Fri  12
Sun  14
Sat  20
Sat  27
Sun  28
Mon  29

Sat 01 German Spring Show „Mit Musik in den Frühling“  
 Details on page 3  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7:30 PM

 .  .  .  .  .  .  5:30 – 8:00  PM
Thu 06 Entertainment Committee Meeting . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6:30 PM

 .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  8:00 PM
Hostess . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7:30 PM

Sun 09 Children’s Easter Party Details on page 3 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 1:00 – 3:00 PM
. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 8:00 PM

 
 .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 5:30 – 8:00 PM

Fri 14 Deutscher Stammtisch (German Conversation) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7:30 PM
Hostess . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6:30 PM

Program . . . . 7:00 PM
Dinner reservations required  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . approx. 6:30 PM

 
Hostess: Noel Crawford . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6:30 PM

Sun 23 NJ Steuben Parade Fundraiser at Germania Park Details on page 5  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2:00 PM
Tue 25 Kitchen Clean-up . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  starting at 8:00 AM
Tue 25 Night at the Met Details on page  4

 
 .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 5:30 – 8:00 PM

 Details on page  4 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . starting at 8:00 AM
Hostess: Carol Marquardt  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 6:30 PM

Details on page  5 .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  starting at 10:00 AM
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Special Thanks
At our March 
Membership meeting, 
The Plainfied Gesang- 
und Turnverein 
presented the Deutscher 
Club with a check in the 
amount of $5,000 towards 
the Deutscher Club 
Scholarship program.  
We share a special bond 
with this Organization, as 
we have many common 
members, and we share the same goals – to further 
interest in the German language, song, and culture.  
The DC thanks the Gesangverein for this generous 
donation, and we look forward to supporting each 
other to pursue our common goals.

BLOOD DRIVE NEWS

For Medical or Travel questions blood donors can contact 
Ms. Joanne Garlick at (201) 444-3900 ext. 1417

Mark your calendar! Pass the word! Tell family and friends!

NEXT BLOOD DRIVE - SATURDAY OCTOBER 28, 2017
8:00 AM – 2:00 PM

Children’s Easter Party
Sunday, April 9, 2017

1:00 – 3:00 PM

KLUBNACHRICHTEN / CLUB NEWS 
We wish all of our members who are sick a speedy recovery

Our thoughts are with you

In case of illness or death of a member, please call (908) 391-3178

Saturday, April 1st, 7:30 PM
 

correspondence@deutscherclub.us 
Dinners (optional) from 5:00 to 7:00 PM

Bayernabend
Saturday, April 22nd, 6:30 – 10:30 PM

Music
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TRIP TO THE METROPOLITAN OPERA
Tuesday, April 25th

-

If we did not get to you, rest assured there will be another 
opera trip in the future.  
Our tour bus will be departing the Club at 5:30 PM sharp 
for the 7:30 PM showing and returning immediately after. 
If you have not paid or are unable to attend, please 
contact Keith Rhyner immediately. 

A SPECIAL INVITATION TO ALL MEMBERS

Please come to help at our annual
Spring Cleaning 2017:

KITCHEN CLEANING on Tuesday, April 25th  
 starting at 8:00 AM 

SPRING CLEAN-UP indoor / outdoor 
Saturday, April 29th starting at 8:00 AM

Thank you for your anticipated 
support!

The House & Grounds Committee   

3461 Route 22 East (corner of County Line Road)

Branchburg, NJ 08876

Tel: 908-595-0400 Fax: 908-595-0410
Toll Free: 1-888-434-6699

e-mail: lucille@clark-travel.com
Monday-Friday 9am-5pm

Evenings & Weekends by appointment

PLEASE NOTE OUR NEW ADDRESS AND PHONE
COME AND VISIT US AT OUR NEW AND EXPANDED OFFICE!

1961 Morris Avenue B-7

Union, NJ 07083

Tel: (908) 810-0076 W. Th. S.

www.dentalnewjersey.com

Complimentary check-up and discount for
Deutscher Club members

BITTE UNTERSTüTZEN SIE UNSERE ANZEIGENKUNDEN • PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS

GENERAL
DENTISTRY

I. BADZELEWICZ-HARTL DDS., PhD.

Deutsche Sprachschule Inc.

LEARN GERMAN
High Quality Interactive Instruction for German

Pre-K - 12th Grade and adults
Saturday Mornings September thru May

ILER TREE SERVICE

• Tree and Stump

removal

• Emergency storm

damage work

• Tree pruning

• Tree cables

installed

Over 38 years experience

Fully insured  * Free estimates

Call (732) 583-5885
(908) 317-2660

Cell (908) 400-9959

Email: info@thegermanschool.org
Online: www.thegermanschool.org

Looking for a gift? How about a Gift Certificate for dinner at the Club?

Party Time! Have your bridal or baby showers, birthday and anniversary parties, graduations, even weddings at our Club.  
Contact our manager, Ewald, at manager@deutscherclub.us or call the clubhouse at (732) 574-8600
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CLUB DER  
BERLINER
Meets every first

Sunday of the month

ENZIAN SKI CLUB
Meetings every

1st Thursday of the month  
at 8:00 PM

SÄNGER CHOR
LADIES AUXILIARY

Meets third
Friday of each month

SCHWÄBISCHER
SÄNGERBUND

Rehearsals every
Wednesday at 8 PM
www.cazoo.org/SSB

SÄNGER CHOR
NEWARK

Rehearsals every
Friday at 8 PM

www.saengerchor.net

NJ STEUBEN PARADE DIVISION 
Fundraiser Dinner Dance 
Sunday, April 23, 2017,  

2:00 – 7:00 PM
Germania Park of NJ

 

Cocktail Hour: 2:00 – 3:00 PM

Music
TOMBOLA DONATIONS ENCOURAGED

Please call (908) 391-3178 or e-mail  
njsteubenparade@gmail.com by April 19, 2017

Breakfast Buffet

 
 

 

Make your reservations at the bar

Deutscher Club of Clark 

“Fahrt ins Blaue”
Saturday, May 6, 2017
Visiting and Touring the 
Home and Museum of 

the 32nd President of the 
United States,  

Franklin D. Roosevelt

Price: $75, incl. Bus, FDR admission, lunch & refreshments
Please sign up at the Bar

Bier Tasting 
Friday, May 12, 2017, 7:30 PM

$55/Person
Please sign up at the Bar

Mother’s Day Buffet

TRIP TO GERMAN RESTAURANT
Sunday, May 21st  

Jagerstein

Departure from the Club is at 2:00 PM.  
We expect to be back at the Club between 7:30 and 8:00 PM.

Price:  $65 per person.  Limit: 49 people. More details to follow. Sign- up sheet will be at the bar.

Members Needed to Volunteer for ADMISSION DUTY

SIGN-UP SHEETS are placed on the large bulletin board in the 
lobby.  Please choose a date that is convenient for you.  Volunteer 

hours are from 5:00 to 7:00 PM and from 7:00 to 9:00 PM.
Thank you, we appreciate your support!

Chairperson for April is Ken Vogt (973) 255-9284

Deutsche Ecke NEUE GENERATION ELEKTRONISCHER 
REISEPÄSSE FÜR DIE BUNDESREPUBLIK DEUTSCHLAND

As of March 1, Germany has issued new EU passports in seven  variations  to suit 
the many types of people of the BRD.  These passports are designed with the most 
modern secure methods to provide reliable protection against forgery. 

For more info: www.bmi.bund.de
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2017 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DUES

2017 ANNUAL DUES ARE NOW:
Regular Members: $80 
Senior Members: $70 (must have attained the age of 

72 and been a member for 25 consecutive years)
Married Couples: $145 per Couple
Lifetime members are still encouraged to pay the  

$20 voluntary dues Rick Myers, Membership Secretary

S C H O L A R S H I P S  A V A I L A B L E
The DeuTscher club Of clark  

WALTER LEHMANN SCHOLARSHIP
and KARL KUMMER SCHOLARSHIP

available on our website: deutscherclub.us/culture

News from the  
LADIES DVISION / DAMENABTEILUNG

Sommerfest on August 12th.  We will 

Your cooperation is appreciated.
Sigrid Pagano, President

The search has begun for the next  
Miss Deutscher Club!

APPLICATIONS are available on our website, http://deutscher-
club.us/. You may also contact Kimberly Hildebrandt, Chairperson, Miss 
Deutscher Committee via email at kimberly.hildebrandt@yahoo.com for 
more information.

Miss Deutscher Club, Alexa Kasperski, is hosting a 
CLOTHING DRIVE during the month of April. 

-

All clothing is being donated to the Division Street Missionary in 
Elizabeth, who supports 800 families in the surrounding area.

BASEBALL TRIP

Sunday, August 6th.
The trip will include transportation, a buffet picnic at 
the Stadium, tickets to the ball game, and refreshments at the Club.

Somerset Patriots vs. Southern Maryland Blue Crabs

The Search is on for  
Miss German-America 2017

-

 
www.GermanParadeNYC.org

-

-
-

APPLICATIONS

May 21, 2017.

For additional information, please call (908) 391-3178  
or e-mail: njsteubenparade@gmail.com

The Musikverein Unterjettingen will be with us from 

and participate with us in the Steuben Parade in NYC
They will entertain us on Sunday at our Deutscher Tag in Clark

PLEASE KEEP THOSE DATES OPEN
If you are able to host a band member, please 

contact Rosemarie Geertsma at (908) 322-6946
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Donators Please Note: The form below should only be used for donations to our various funds in memory or in tribute.

Companion / Caregiver
for the Elderly

German and English speaking
Certified / Excellent references

Drives own car

Tel.: (732) 648-5428

Financial Consultant: Family, College, Business
Certified / Excellent references

�BUILDING FUND:
G. Robert Fuerst in memory of Eduard Schielke 

Klara Kosempel in memory of Eduard Schielke

York & Eva Kleinert in memory of Eduard Schielke 

Gawryluk Family in memory of Horst Stabenow

John & Mary Hansen in memory of Wilma Haffner 
Charles Scharf in memory of Wilma Haffner 
Helga Schwedhelm in memory of Albert Kosempel 

Carl & Joan Villane in memory of Eduard Schielke 

�CULTURAL FUND:
Karl Marhoefer in memory of Horst Stabenow

Karl Marhoefer in memory of Eduard Schielke

Karl Marhoefer in memory of Wilma Haffner
Carl & Joan Villane in memory of Horst Stabenow 

�SCHOLARSHIP FUND:
Dieter Gohl in memory of Horst Stabenow 

Helga Schwedhelm in memory of Horst Stabenow 

Helga Schwedhelm in memory of Elsbeth Soine

Memorial Tribute Program – Gift In Tribute
Donations for the following Funds have been made by:

DEUTSCHER CLUB GIFTS AND 
SOUVENIRS

No need to wait for the festivals 
anymore! Items also available at the 

monthly membership meetings
Order forms are available at the bar

ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS
Entering the kitchen is not permitted 
during business hours Manager and 
wait staff are available in the dining 
room and will be happy to assist you 

Thank you for your cooperation

DINING ROOM AND RESERVATIONS
Dinners are served from 5:30 to 8:00 PM Thursdays

If you are dining with a larger group, reservations are recommended (732) 574-8600

We thank you for your generosity

WE TAKE PRIDE IN SERVING YOU

Schobel Associates, P.A.
30 Years Experience

Complete Accounting & Tax Services for  

 

(908) 233-5716
615 Sherwood Parkway, Mountainside
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BLOOD DRIVE NEWS
Our last Blood Drive was Saturday, March 4. The Com-

munity Blood Center again was the service collecting blood 
for processing and distribution to many local hospitals.

We collected 41 pints of whole blood from the 39 indi-
viduals who attended the blood drive. Every drive will have 
individuals who cannot donate on a particular day because of 
travel or medication usage of various other reasons. Because 
of the support the Deutscher Club has always offered to the 
blood center we qualify to receive the ALYX System of collect-
ing blood. The ALYX System collects two pints of red blood 
and returns the other components, plasma and white blood 
cells, back to your system.   ALYX also uses a smaller needle 
insuring a more comfortable donation.

Many members have questions if they can donate if they 
travel on vacation or if certain medications may inhibit them 
from donating.

For Medical or Travel  questions blood donors can contact 
Ms. Joanne Garlick at (201) 444-3900 ext. 1417

Potential donors ask if there is an age limit for donors. 
Recently the FDA in New Jersey approved no age limit or Doc-
tor’s note needed to give blood in NJ. All Blood Donors must 
report any medical problems so that a determination can be 
made as to their ability to donate.   Members and non-mem-
bers only need to show up, complete a short questionnaire, 
donate your pint of blood, if capable; then relax and enjoy a 
light German lunch and lively conversation with fellow mem-
bers and donors.

Thank you to all those that attended our blood drive and 
donated or attempted to donate. The dedication and thought-
fulness of our Club members towards others is very much ap-
preciated, and we look forward to your participation in the 
next Blood Drive.

Mark your calendar! Pass the word! Tell family and friends!
NEXT BLOOD DRIVE  - SATURDAY OCTOBER 28, 2017   

8:00 AM – 2:00 PM

The Search is on for  
Miss German-America 2017

Who will be Miss German-America 2017, Queen 
of the 60th German-American Steuben Parade of New 
York?  Every year we crown a Miss German-America, 
Steuben Parade Queen along with two Parade Princess-
es, Junior Princesses and a Junior General. As spokes-
woman for the New York Steuben Parade, the Queen 
and her court will promote the New York Steuben Pa-
rade by attending numerous events in the greater NYC 
area. Miss German-America and two Princesses will 
each be awarded a college scholarship.

Responsibilities include:

from June 2017 through October 2017

weeknight event typically a week or two before the 

-

-

off at noon immediately followed by the Central Park 
-

-
day church service followed by parade and after 

Criteria:

American citizen with a German-American Back-
ground

-
man language is highly preferred

Sunday May 21st, 2017 in NYC
The Finalists will be awarded:

City

NYC

years of age, and an American citizen with a Ger-
man-American background. Application for Junior 

and an American citizen with a German-American 
background. General knowledge of the German lan-
guage is desirable.
Applications are due April 20th, 2017 for Miss German 
America. Junior Applicants are due April 15th, 2017. 
The crowning of Miss German America will take place 
on May 21, 2017.

You will find applications on at www.GermanParadeNYC.org 
For additional information, please call (908) 391-3178 or e-mail: 

njsteubenparade@gmail.com
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    Deutsche Ecke      

Ab 1. März hat Deutschland einen neuen modernisierten 
Reisepass ausgegeben, der in sieben Varianten erschien.

Der Pass ist als einer der fälschungssichersten Pässe welt-
weit anerkannt und ermöglicht visumfreie Einreise in über 
170 Staaten. Die neuen Sicherheitsmerkmale verfügen über 

-
rere andere Schutzmuster.

seven  variations  to suit the many types of people of the BRD.  
These passports are designed with the most modern secure 
methods to provide reliable protection against forgery. 

For more info: www.bmi.bund.de 

THE DEUTSCHER CLUB OF 
CLARK WALTER LEHMANN 

SCHOLARSHIP
Deutscher Club of Clark, 787 Featherbed Lane, Clark, NJ 07066

The Deutscher Club of Clark is offering a scholarship to 
one qualifying New Jersey sophomore, junior or senior high 
school student, with at least two years of German studies to 

-

-
-

-
cial high school transcript must be submitted by the deadline. 

-
tee, headed by Sigrid Pagano.

The three week study program includes lodging with a 
German host family, attendance of classes during the week, 

-
ings. The scholarship awarded by the Deutscher Club, will pay 

Application deadline is 15 March 2017.

           KARL KUMMER SCHOLARSHIP
We invite students who are pursuing higher educa-

-
tion. Students who are currently enrolled in a College/

Applicants must have an immediate family member 

a member in good standing of the Deutscher Club of 

Application deadline is 15 May 2017.

GERMAN HERITAGE COUNCIL  
OF NJ

-

-

Please check the website www.ghf-nj.org for the applica-
tion form and requirements.  Forms are also available from 

Application and all support material must  
be postmarked no later than June 15, 2017  

and addressed to:
German Heritage Council of NJ, 36 Kay Road,  

Yardville, NJ 08620

FESTIVAL & BIERGARTEN 
SEASON

planning the Fests and Biergartens for the 2017 season.  
As you know it takes many volunteers to run our events 
and we count on the support of our members to volun-
teer their time so these events can run smoothly.

Whether you like to cook, serve or clean up, your 
help is needed and appreciated.  Let us know in what 
way you can help by sending us an email at events@
deutscherclub.us and one of our captains will be in 

-
tain, please let us know as well.  Thank you and we look 
forward to your support this coming season.

Eric Zabel and Keith Rhyner, co-chairs of events
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CLARK MEMORIAL DAY PARADE
On Monday, May 29th, 2017, 

again host a patriotic Memorial Day Parade to coincide with 
its Annual Memorial Day Services, honoring Clark’s Fallen 

The annual Clark Memorial Day Parade will step off from 

Vorstand and members will participate again and meet 

the designated assembly area.  As we did last year, we will 
again participate in Dirndl and Lederhosen.  We welcome all 
members to march, even if they don’t wear Lederhosen, or 
Dirndl.

Please sign up at the bar in early May.

WINE TASTING REVIEW
On February 24, we had a very successful evening in the 

Weinstube.  A wine-tasting was led by fellow DC-member, 
Chris Freudenreich, with a food pairing by our Manager, 

A great response was received, with all 32 available seats 
reserved quickly with a waiting list.  Chris shared his knowledge 
about the German and Austrian wines we tasted.  Ewald and 
his staff provided tasty food, presented beautifully.  The room 

We are fortunate to have a place like the Deutscher Club to 
meet and have different activities available.  Thank you all for 

on Friday nights.
Rosmarie Geertsma

WHISKEY TASTING REVIEW
On March 10th, we had a very successful Scotch tasting 

before it was posted in the Bulletin. 
We began the night off with a “welcome” cocktail 

prepared by Alex Nowak.   Then, Scotch Ambassador and 
fellow DC Member Jim Patterson shared his knowledge of the 

us with a very special 1963 bottle that was not announced.  

job paring food with the years of Scotch.   There was a 50/50 

and Ewald and a special shout out to Alex Nowak who not only 
put all the pieces together, but also bartended and assisted Jim 
throughout the evening.

A wonderful night was had by all 23 in attendance and now 
the 12, 14, and 15 are available at the bar.   We are looking to 
do a “Cigar and Whiskey night” sometime during the summer.  
Stay tuned.

Rick Myers 

Schwäbischer Sängerbund
Spring Concert

Sunday, June 4th, 2017, 4:00 PM

St. Joseph’s Church, Maplewood


